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CROSS COUNTY LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
 March 12, 2013
Call to Order and Roll Call: The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm. by Chairperson Carolyn Imboden at the Cross County Library with four (4) Board members present; Kitty Bingham, George Anne Draper, Carolyn Imboden, and Reta Ragland, plus; Holly Mercer, Director and Claire Miller, Cross County Library Branch Manager. 
Trustees Absent: Joy Shepherd
Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:

none
Additions & deletions to Agenda: 

Carolyn Imboden asked that #5, Approval of agenda – Addition & deletions, be removed from the agenda in the future because the agenda is set before the meeting. 
Financial Reports and approval of bills:

The February 2013 financial reports were presented and discussed. 

Holly Mercer specifically addressed three line items on the income statement; the unemployment line, summer reading program, and equipment line. Unemployment was higher than usual because the Unemployment Agency has a set time line for reevaluating organization rates. We were given the option to keep our rate low, if we made a one-time payment. The Summer Reading Program supplies have come in and they are paid for. The equipment line reflects the cost of the DVD cabinets and the purchase of three additional security cameras to cover blind spots in the library.  
Reta Ragland asked about the current number of full time employees in the library. Holly let her know that there is the Branch Manager, Claire Miller, and Youth Services Librarian, Judy Barkley. At this time, there is not a necessary to hire another full time employee. Two new library assistants have been hired. NEA Data is handling the Technology needs of the system. We are also utilizing the Arkansas State Library Technology staff, who is available on a consultant basis. 

Kitty Bingham made the motion to accept the February 2013 Cross County Library Financials as presented. Reta Ragland seconded the motion. All aye. Motion carried. 
Operation Reports: 

Holly Mercer addressed the discrepancy in the Juvenile Circulation numbers. The transfer to the new ILS in February of last year was incorrectly checked out during the transition to the new system. She believes that the juvenile is still above the 2012 amount when the discrepancy is taken out. As far as the people counter, there is an estimate because patrons have been disconnecting the patron counters. Holly said that she and Claire have worked out a system to make sure that the numbers are accurate. 
Reta Ragland made a motion to accept the Library Statistics as presented. Kitty Bingham seconded the motion. All aye. Motion carried. 

Staff Reports:

Director’s report: Director, Holly Mercer, gave a written report, expanded on a few subjects, and answered questions from the Board. (Written report on file.) 

On the report, it stays that the State Aid report will be filed. Holly gave an update, and said that the report was submitted that morning. 
There was a discussion on ebook prices. Holly let the trustees know that with Freading, we only pay for when the books are downloaded. The library does not purchase the books and add them to the collection. It was discussed that the only drawback to Freading is that it is not compatible with the first version of the Kindle. 

Holly also added that she will be presenting on early literacy skills at Rotary on March 20th. 

Holly’s Certified Public Library Administrator Class on current issues was discussed. She said that some of the main topics of discussion are technology, the economy, and diverse communities.

Unfinished Business:
Farm Property Lease Renewal: Trustees were given a copy of a 5 year lease draft. Carolyn talked about the meeting between, Mr. Owens, Holly, and herself about the Lease Renewal on the co-owned library and hospital land. The current tenants, the Pribbles, have discussed the need for a new well and together we have come up with a solution that the Pribbles will pay for the well and that the well will stay with the property if the Pribbles no longer are the tenants. 
Holly mentioned that a change from the previous lease is the acreage of the land. The counting of the acreage has changed in the last five years, but the actual amount of land has not changed. 

Carolyn discussed the option to decide to sell the property. The wording was not on the lease, but it was something that was discussed. Trustees asked about looking into the original wording on the will to see if it can be sold. Holly said that she would research into getting more information about when the will was sold. 
An error in #2, Cash rent, was pointed out. The amount of the two payment listed is $5,9490.00. It should have been listed as $5,949.00. 

Kitty Bingham made the motion to accept Farm Lease renewal between Cross County Library and the Pribble Farm Partnership. Reta Ragland seconded the motion. All aye. Motion carried. 
New Business:
none
Trustee Comment Period: 

George Anne made a few comments in response to a letter that Claire and Holly had written in response to a letter that George Anne had sent the Cross County Library trustees in February. George Anne said that she would read the letter. 
Holly Mercer asked why George Anne had not come to talk with her, as George Anne was told to do in the last board meeting. 

George Anne said that she felt to upset about the letters to come to Holly or Claire. She also said that she felt that she could not “get through” to Holly or Claire. 

Chairperson Carolyn Imboden stated that had she had an issue with the whole board being involved in a discussion. 

George Anne then continued to address why she had written the most current letter. 

Chairperson Carolyn Imboden explain that the board is restricted by prodicals that must be followed and that the part of the prodigal asks that everyone speaks with Holly. She again reinteratted the point the George most speak with Holly. She went on to say, that the intentions of the letters must be discussed with the individuals involved in the letters. 

Director Holly Mercer then requested to speak and it was granted by Chairperson Carolyn Imboden. Holly distributed a East Central Arkansas Regional Library Turnover Summary which covered the turnover rates for 2001 to 2012. She explained that she used payroll records to combile the report and explained how the formula used for the separations and rate. She also noted that ECARLS turnover rate is below the Bureua of Labor Statistics Turnover Survey for the Inforamtion Industry. She also noted that her turnover rate is lower that the two previous directors. 

Adjournment: 

Joy Shepherd made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:58.
Respectfully submitted, 

Holly Mercer, ECARL/CCL Director
